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TOWNSHIP OF WINFIELD 

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF 
THE TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE – NOVEMBER 21, 2022 

 
CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Reilly called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
PUBLIC NOTICE: In accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act, NJSA 10:4-6 et. Seq.; Mayor 

Reilly read the public notice and indicated the fire exits. 
 
ROLL CALL: Present: Mayor Reilly, Commissioner Koomer, Commissioner Byrne, Clerk Slowik, 
Atty. Colicchio, WPD Chief Mazzarella & WVFD Chief Dustin 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: RMTC 11/07/2022; Motion was made by Commissioner Koomer and 
Seconded by Commissioner Byrne, with all members present voting in the affirmative. 
 
COMMUNICATIONS: As Presented 

 
 
DEPARTMENT REPORTS: None Presented  
 
REQUISITIONS: As Presented ($1,347.00); Motion was made by Commissioner Koomer and Seconded 
by Commissioner Byrne with all members present voting in the affirmative. 
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UNLISTED REQUISITIONS: None Presented 
 

BILLS: As Presented ($322,748.07); Motion was made by Commissioner Koomer and Seconded by 
Commissioner Byrne with all members present voting in the affirmative. 

 

 

 

 
 
UNLISTED BILLS: None Presented  
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: None Presented 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None Presented 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
 
Resolution 22-51 IT Maintenance Agreement – MSI/Edmunds Tech: Motion was made by 

Commissioner Koomer and Seconded by Commissioner Byrne with all members present voting in the 
affirmative.  
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Resolution 22-52 Government Community Cloud Office 365 Liftoff LLC: Motion was made by 
Commissioner Koomer and Seconded by Commissioner Byrne with all members present voting in the 
affirmative.  
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CITIZEN’S FORUM: Jen Crosser, 96B Wavecrest- Asked about why the Township did not apply for 
the grant for the playground- Mayor Reilly responded that we haven’t at this time. We can reapply 
once County has grant available- 2 years ago there was a problem having items removed & replaced, 
Township had to supply maintenance. We will look into it next year. 
 
Inquired about current deer hunt. County stated that they would be letting neighbors know. – Mayor 
Reilly asked Chief Mazzarella, who responded that the County hasn’t notified the Township. Fire Chief 
Dustin has answered he can provide. 
 
Chief Dustin- asked about their wish list, how does next year look for them, personal protection 
equipment, etc.- nothing has been done. Mayor Reilly said we are still waiting for the funds from the 

State. Clerk Slowik- many phone calls as recent as last week were made to the DCA on an update; 
they have nothing available yet; Fire Department roof was replaced with Infrastructure Grant money; 
had to call NJ Doors to come back out for estimate to repair, not replace bay doors which would be 
approximately a $23,000.00 difference from original price received; Commissioner Byrne stated no 
other monies have been released by the state; Commissioner Koomer state bay doors are not covered 
in grant.  
 
ADJOURNMENT: There being nothing further to come before the Township Committee, Mayor Reilly  
 
Roll call vote, unanimous, affirmative. 

 
  TIME: 7:08 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted 
 
Melanie Slowik 
Acting Township Clerk 


